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Sent: 26 June 2019 10:59
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 19/01047/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:58 AM on 26 Jun 2019 from Mr David Peterson.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Land North East Of Oxford Road West Of Oxford Canal And East Of Bankside Banbury 

	Proposal:
	Outline planning application for a residential development of up to 850 dwellings; green infrastructure including formal (playing fields with changing rooms, allotments) and informal open space, landscaping; and associated infrastructure including a balancing pond; on land off the A4260, with access off the existing Longford Park access off the A4260 (Oxford Road), and a new access off the A4260 (Banbury Road). All matters of detail reserved, save for access. 

	Case Officer:
	Samantha Taylor 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr David Peterson

	Email:
	

	Address:
	9 Longford Park Road, Banbury OX15 4FU



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	This is the second application for this area and still nothing regarding the original objections have changed. Longford Park is currently still being built and full impact of the later BANKSIDE phases are still not truly known. A further site will still cause more of the same issues, we were some of the first to buy on Phase 1, Longford Park and the consortium has quickly moved through the phases having still not completed necessary and beautification works from Phase 1 let alone the later phases. Although there is a transport system, none of this has been made permanent, the beautification in terms of trees and such like shown in planning have not been placed on LONGFORD PARK RD. There are still no local amenities, the community hall is still to be completed, there are still no signs of a local shop, the secondary schools are currently not adequate or even close to the estates and we have no local doctors surgery. This is on top of any leisure facilities such as public house or local centres for children (the parks are poorly positioned) and the 'country park' promised is only just being completed. Basically I am concerned in this aspect that a new application will be driven by profit without forethought of existing infrastructure or residents being able to cope. Which takes me to the real problem. We have already seen the impact on the road network, with now 2 extra sets of traffic lights on the A4260 the impact the egress from this estate going into BANBURY, causing massive delays at the junction of FARMFIELD RD, SAINSBURYS due to increase in volume of traffic, not to mention the delays caused going away from LONGFORD PARK towards and whilst in TWYFORD/ADDERBURY, placing a second entrance is going to only increase this more. Access to the M40 is still via BANBURY and there is still no Junction at NELL BRIDGE on the AYNHO RD to alleviate any of this. Not to mention the increase in traffic on the already too busy LONGFORD PARK RD, as it will be treated as rat run, rear access road for these new house. I am also concerned that when we bought on Phase 1 that we have a lovely view of the only countryside that is left from our house at the end of WREN CRES and this will be spoilt as will the view for hundreds of houses overlooking that field.
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